
Speech by FS at Aviation Silk Road
International Conference (English
only)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
Aviation Silk Road International Conference today (April 2):

C Y (Chairman of the Belt and Road Hong Kong Centre, Mr C Y Leung), Mr Chen
Yuan (Chairman of the Silk Road Planning Research Centre), Mr Xie (President
of the Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, Mr Xie Fuzhan), Ms Gittens
(Director General of Airports Council International, Ms Angela Gittens),
distinguished speakers and panellists, ladies and gentlemen, 

     Good morning. 

     It's a pleasure to be here today for the fourth Aviation Silk Road
International Conference – the first held here in Hong Kong. 

     Today's gathering, I'm pleased to note, takes place alongside the World
Annual General Assembly, Conference and Exhibition of Airports Council
International, which is also a first for Hong Kong. 

     When it comes to aviation, Hong Kong has long attracted attention. The
attraction begins with our strategic location in the heart of Asia and within
a five-hour flying time of half the world's population. 

     No less important, we are the premier international gateway to the
Mainland of China. Today, more than 100 airlines operate about 1 100 flights
between Hong Kong International Airport and some 220 destinations around the
world, including 50 in the Mainland.

     We're working to build on that impressive track record, further
liberalising our air services system to expand Hong Kong's aviation network. 

     To date, we have signed air services agreements with 67 aviation
partners. We have also signed air services agreements and international air
transit arrangements with 49 economies along the Belt and Road. 

     For the past nine years, Hong Kong International Airport has been the
world's busiest cargo airport. And we have been continually advancing our
cargo handling capabilities and facilities, plus lowering the cost of
importing and exporting goods, particularly high-value goods, to and from
Hong Kong, with a view to moving our trading and logistics industry up the
value chain.

     In fact, our airport has been named a Center of Excellence by the
International Air Transport Association, in recognition of its prowess in
handling both pharmaceuticals and perishable products by air. Indeed, it was
just last month that the Association recognised the Hong Kong International
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Airport as a Center of Excellence for Perishable Logistics, making us the
first airport in the world to receive such certification.

     To meet future air traffic growth and maintain Hong Kong's
competitiveness as an international aviation hub, the Airport Authority is
expanding our airport into a three-runway system. 

     The Airport Authority is also studying the topside development of the
Hong Kong Boundary Crossing Facilities Island of the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao
Bridge, which, together with other developments on the Airport Island, will
turn Lantau into an "Aerotropolis" connecting to the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area and the world.

     Hong Kong's strengths in several critical areas, including financial
services and aviation, were reaffirmed in the Greater Bay Area's Outline
Development Plan. It also underlines Hong Kong's leading role in the
development of high value-added aviation businesses such as aircraft leasing
and financing. 

     To maximise our opportunities in this area, the Government provides
attractive tax incentives for aircraft leasing businesses. 

     A flourishing aviation industry demands sustainable supply of talent.
Which is why, in 2016, we set up the Hong Kong International Aviation
Academy. 

     To date, the Academy has offered programmes ranging from entry-level to
postgraduate level for more than 12 000 people.

     Finally, I wish to thank the Longhao Group and the Belt and Road Hong
Kong Centre for organising today's conference, and to all the other
organisations that lent their expertise and support to this conference. By
connecting people, airlines and economies, together we will excel.

     Ladies and gentlemen, I wish you a rewarding Forum and an enjoyable stay
in Hong Kong, Asia's aviation hub. 

     Thank you.

Red flag hoisted at Castle Peak Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 2)
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that the Environmental Protection Department has classified the water quality
at Castle Peak Beach in Tuen Mun District as Grade 4, which means the beach
is not suitable for swimming. The red flag has been hoisted. Beach-goers are
advised not to swim at the beach until further notice.

Red flags hoisted at Hap Mun Bay Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 2)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Hap Mun Bay Beach in
Sai Kung District.  Beach-goers are advised not to swim at the beach.

Speech by Acting SCED at Prime Source
Forum 2019 (English only)

     Following is the speech by the Acting Secretary for Commerce and
Economic Development, Dr Bernard Chan, at the Prime Source Forum 2019 today
(April 2):

Martin (Managing Director of Yeh Shen Limited, Mr Martin Keil), Secretary
Singh (Secretary of Ministry of Textiles of India, Mr Raghvendra Singh),
distinguished speakers, ladies and gentlemen,

     Good morning.  It gives me great pleasure to join you all today at the
Prime Source Forum 2019.  My warmest welcome to everyone, especially to those
who have travelled afar to be here with us today.

     Since its launch in 2006, the Prime Source Forum today is already its
14th edition. The fact that the Forum has chosen to meet here in Hong Kong
for 14 consecutive years reflects not only the attractiveness of the city as
a preferred destination for international conferences, it is also a testament
to Hong Kong's position as a major international fashion design centre and a
renowned global sourcing hub.

     Hong Kong thrives because of a host of advantages. Our strategic
location right at the heart of Asia and at the doorstep of Mainland China is
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one of them.  At the same time, our efficient logistics network, our strong
connectivity, our ability to reach half of the world's population within five
hours' flight time, as well as our free port status make Hong Kong an ideal
sourcing hub in Asia.

     Hong Kong enjoys unique status and advantages under "one country, two
systems".  Hong Kong is a highly open and international city, with a business
environment that is open and facilitating, as well as professional services
that are of excellent quality.  Added with our fundamental strengths,
including the rule of law, free flow of capital and information, a business-
friendly environment, a diverse and international talent pool, and a low and
simple tax regime, Hong Kong is named the world's freest economy by the
Heritage Foundation 25 years in a row, the second most competitive economy by
the International Institute for Management Development, and the fourth
easiest place to do business by the World Bank.
             
     It is no wonder that more and more international companies have chosen
to establish a presence in Hong Kong.  Compared to 2017, there is a 6.4 per
cent increase in the number of overseas and Mainland companies setting up in
Hong Kong – the total number now exceeds 8 700.  The growth is even more
prominent in the number of companies using Hong Kong as their regional
headquarters, which now reaches 1 530, up 8.3 per cent.
             
     At the same time, Hong Kong's start-up ecosystem skyrocketed in the last
few years.  The latest survey shows that there are over 2 600 start-ups in
Hong Kong, representing an increase of 18 per cent over 2017.  Hong Kong's
start-up community is highly international, with 35 per cent of the founders
coming from outside Hong Kong.  This high proportion is rather unique, and it
highlights the attractiveness of Hong Kong to the international business
community, and the key role we play for businesses globally.

     To help Hong Kong enterprises and investors expand their markets,
further reinforce Hong Kong's status as an international trade and investment
hub and establish our worldwide network of economic and trade connections,
Hong Kong has also been actively seeking to forge free trade agreements
(FTAs) and investment agreements with our trading partners.
             
     Last week, we signed a FTA and an investment agreement with Australia,
which are modern, of high standard and comprehensive in scope.  This FTA is
the fourth one signed by this term of Government.  Altogether we have signed
eight FTAs and they bring better market access for trade in goods and
services as well as investment protection to Hong Kong investors. They also
reduce restrictions in doing business and offer more business opportunities
for Hong Kong enterprises and service providers.  But these benefits are not
confined to Hong Kong enterprises.  Overseas companies which satisfy the
relevant criteria and irrespective of their origin, can also enjoy the
preferential treatments under the agreements.  We welcome companies around
the world to set up business in Hong Kong or to partner with Hong Kong
companies to explore the vast opportunities that the FTAs offer.
             
     Our deepening integration with Mainland China allows Hong Kong to play a



strategic and vital role in two national development initiatives, namely the
development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong- Macao Greater Bay Area (Greater Bay
Area) and the Belt and Road Initiative.
             
     The Greater Bay Area encompasses a total area of 56 000 square
kilometres, with a population of 69 million and a total GDP of US$1.5
trillion.  Its population and area are much larger than those of the New
York, San Francisco or Tokyo bay areas. The Greater Bay Area is also the most
affluent region in China with a growing middle class.
             
     Through further deepening co-operation amongst Guangdong, Hong Kong and
Macao, the development of the Greater Bay Area is aimed at promoting the co-
ordinated economic development in the Area, leveraging the complementary
advantages of the three places, and developing into an international first-
class bay area for living, working and travelling.
             
     Hong Kong's role in the development of the Greater Bay Area is very
clear. We will consolidate and enhance our status as an international
aviation hub and a global offshore Renminbi business hub. We will strengthen
our role as an international asset management centre and a risk management
centre, promote the development of high-end and high value-added services,
and the development of innovation and technology industries, nurture emerging
industries, and establish Hong Kong as the centre for international legal and
dispute resolution services in the Asia-Pacific region.  These areas of work
are all conducive to maintaining Hong Kong as an international metropolis
with enhanced competitiveness.
             
     Hong Kong is also a key link for the Belt and Road Initiative.  With the
unique advantages and strengths I have mentioned just now, Hong Kong will
provide strong support to Mainland and foreign companies in their
participation in the Initiative by providing a platform for raising capital
and a host of professional services.
             
     The textiles and apparel industry has long been a cornerstone of Hong
Kong's economy.  Over the years, Hong Kong has evolved into a production
controlling hub, an international sourcing centre for textiles and apparel
products, as well as a fashion design hub.  In addition to our excellent
infrastructure and connectivity, we have top-notch fashion designers and
professionals who can provide you with all the required services.  We are
experienced in fabric procurement, sales and marketing, quality control,
logistic arrangements, as well as international and domestic rules and
regulations.  Being resourceful and versatile, they cater for diverse
customer needs and fast orders. 
             
     The Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Government has spared no
efforts in furthering the development of the fashion design industry,
including promoting local fashion designers and brands, and nurturing fashion
design start-ups.  Our dedicated funding schemes have continued to support
projects to nurture young fashion designers and fashion design start-ups, and
provide local and overseas platforms to showcase local fashion designs and
brands and explore business opportunities. The Hong Kong Trade Development



Council organises CENTRESTAGE, the Hong Kong Fashion Week and delegations of
Hong Kong fashion designers to London, New York, Tokyo and many other
international fashion weeks.  Construction works for the Sham Shui Po Design
and Fashion Project are under way.  Upon its commissioning scheduled for
2023, the Project will become a design and fashion hub for grooming budding
designers and start-ups and enabling design start-ups to realise and
commercialise their designs.
                  
     Ladies and gentlemen, ample opportunities are available both here in
Hong Kong and beyond.  We stand ready to join hands with our friends from
around the world to seize these opportunities ahead.
                  
     I wish you all a fruitful discussion at the ensuing forum and an
enjoyable stay in Hong Kong.

Red flags hoisted at several beaches

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 2)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at  Stanley Main Beach,
Turtle Cove Beach, Shek O Beach and Big Wave Bay Beach in Southern District,
Hong Kong Island; Cheung Chau Tung Wan Beach and Tong Fuk Beach in Islands
District; Silverstrand Beach, Clear Water Bay First Beach and Clear Water Bay
Second Beach in Sai Kung District.  Beach-goers are advised not to swim at
these beaches.
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